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NOTE 

From: Austrian delegation 

To: Working Party on Frontiers/Mixed Committee 

(EU-Iceland/Liechtenstein/Norway/Switerland) 

No. prev. doc.: 8288/21 

Subject: Lifting of the temporary reintroduction of border controls at the Austrian 
border in accordance with Regulation (EU) 2016/399 on a Union Code on 
the rules governing the movement of persons across borders (Schengen 
Borders Code) 

  

Delegations will find attached a copy of a letter received by the General Secretariat of the Council 

on 25 May 2021 regarding the lifting of the temporary reintroduction of border controls by Austria 

at the land border with Slovakia and Czech Republic as of 22 May 2021. 
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COURTESY TRANSLATION 

Dear Vice-President of the Commission 

Dear Commissioner 

Dear President of the European Parliament 

Dear Secretary-General of the Council 

Dear colleagues 

Internal border controls: Developments in regard to Coronavirus SARS-CoV-2 

The Austrian federal government continues to monitor the situation concerning SARS-CoV-2 in 

Europe. 

The Czech Republic and the Slovak Republic report success in their measures to contain the 

coronavirus. Thanks to these measures, the number of infections has been reduced in both countries. 

In this light, for example, the state of emergency, exit restrictions and the ban on assemblies in the 

Slovak Republic were lifted. In addition, vaccinations are progressing in both countries, which is 

also reflected in the positive development of the corona numbers. 

With this in mind, as the competent supreme authority of the Republic of Austria, I have ordered 

the early lifting of the border controls to the Czech Republic and the Slovak Republic as of the 22nd 

of May 2021. 

The development of the situation concerning SARS-CoV-2 will continue to be evaluated on an 

ongoing basis by the Austrian federal government. 
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